
Yolo Local Agency Formation Commission 
Notice of Public Hearing 

 
Notice is hereby given that on Thursday, November 10, 2016, at 9:00 am, or as soon thereafter 
as the matter may be heard, the Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCo) will hold a Public 
Hearing at the Woodland City Council Chambers, 300 First Street, 2nd Floor, Woodland, CA 
to consider the following agenda item: 
 
Project Title: 
Madison-Esparto Regional County Service Area Reorganization (LAFCo No. 919)  
 
Project Description: 
On June 27, 2016, the Yolo Local Agency Formation Commission (LAFCo) received an 
application from Yolo County initiating proceedings to dissolve the Madison-Esparto Regional 
County Service Area (MERCSA) and transfer existing municipal services to the Esparto 
Community Services District (CSD) and the Yolo County Flood Control and Water Conservation 
District (YCFCWCD) as detailed in the attached map. Dissolving MERCSA was recommended by 
LAFCo in its latest Municipal Service Review of these agencies, and both the Esparto CSD and 
YCFCWCD have agreed to take over MERCSA’s services. Also included in this proposal, the 
Esparto CSD would be granted a new power of Recreation and Parks accordingly. 
 
Section 57077.1(c)(1) of the Cortese-Knox-Hertzberg Act authorizes LAFCo to order the 
dissolution after the public hearing without holding protest proceedings or an election (when 
dissolution is self-initiated by the district board). Therefore, please contact LAFCo with any issues 
or concerns either prior to the public hearing or at the public hearing itself. 
  
Location: 
MERCSA’s boundaries are generally located north of County Road 26, south of Cache Creek, 
east of County Road 85B and west of County Road 93, and includes the communities of Madison 
and Esparto. Please see the map below. 
 
Environmental Review: 
The project is exempt from review under the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) 
pursuant to Section 15061(b)(3) of Division 6 of Chapter 3 Title 14 of the California Code of 
Regulations (State CEQA Guidelines) 
 
For Questions or Concerns Contact: 
Christine M. Crawford, AICP  
LAFCo Executive Officer  
(530) 666-8048 or christine.crawford@yolocounty.org  
 

mailto:christine.crawford@yolocounty.org


 
 

The Petition, Notice of Exemption, description and maps, will be on file at the LAFCo office, 625 
Court Street, Suite 203 Woodland, California. The Executive Officer's Report and the Agenda will 
be posted at least five days prior to the noticed hearing at the above address and online at 
www.yololafco.org. All interested parties are invited to attend the public hearing. 
 
In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, if you need special assistance to 
participate in this meeting, please call Commission Clerk Terri Tuck at (530) 666-8048.  
Notification 48 hours prior to the meeting will enable LAFCo to make reasonable arrangements 
to ensure accessibility. 

 
 
 
 

http://www.yololafco.org/

